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Re: Agenda Item #53, Voters Choice Act
 
To: Michelle Ascension
 
 
Dear Registrar of Voters,

I am writing to you to express my deep concerns regarding the Voters Choice act and
the use of mail-in ballots for every registered voter, drop box placement, and
allowing people to register to vote on the same day as the election.  
 
The integrity as well as the perception of integrity of our voting process is the most
important and defining aspect of our country.   The implementation of the Voters
Choice Act will at the very least create a perception of mistrust of our voting process
and at worst can create a potential avenue for fraudulent votes being counted.
 
 
The people of Ventura County count on you, our elected officials, to act to ensure the
integrity of our elections.  The people of Ventura need to have trust in the elections
and there needs to be greater transparency of our electoral process.  Going back to
the standard one-day, in-person voting where identification is checked is the only
way to truly ensure trustworthy elections.  I respectfully implore the Ventura County's
Board of Supervisors to opt out of the Voters Choice Act and revert back to in-person
voting at precincts, utilizing paper ballots and manual counting. 
 
 
Sincerely,
 
Jennifer Sexton
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